



## 1 JULY 2019 Meeting Minutes

### **Meeting Called to Order – 7:09 pm**

Pledge of Allegiance

Roll call

### **Members Present:**

Steve Hiester

Warren Iverson

Susan Harvey

Sue Neuner

Peter Rimbo

Adam Sterling

Rhys Sterling

Hendrick Haynes

Luke Hansen

Mike Thompson

### **Members Absent:**

Lorraine Blacklock – proxy to Rhys

LarKen Buchanan – Absent

**Approve Agenda:** Rhys moved, Luke second to add water wells to agenda, motion passed.

### **Public Comments**

#### **Val Paganelli, Tahoma School District:**

Graduated 600 High School Students, 1 Student from THS Play was selected to compete on Broadway and placed among top 4 vocalists, Forming Committee to study local housing, need volunteers, reviewing Technology Levy, most likely on February Ballot along with Enrichment Levy

Karen – Thank you to the Council for all their work, distributed handout that showed the fines that were assessed against KC for the Cedar Hills Landfill.

Bonnie Curran – Briefed Council on proposed Jan Road and Rutledge Johnson Levee Setback Projects

Rhys Sterling – Briefed audience about 2019 Survey, Council/Committee vacancies. 58 respondents so far, 300 last survey, 18 expressed interest in being on the Council, 3 attended tonight's meeting.



**Department of Local Services (DLS), John Taylor, Director**

Attended tonight's meeting to provide updated information and take questions

Have held 4 CSA meetings so far – brought in local services to interact, respond, etc

Discussed Comprehensive Plan update and process

5 Public meetings to discuss Plan Update – MV held on 16 July from 6 to 8 pm

Draft Update available today

Looking to bring some staff to Service Areas each week to handle permits, etc

Asphalt Permit – nothing to report

Logging Permit – nothing to report

Kramer MV Permit – possible MJ processing site, no update

MV Market – permit cancelled

Discussion about Ravensdale Traffic Circle

Discussed Sub Area Plans – GMV update 2022-2023

Explained Skyway Process

Answered Questions about Asphalt Plant

Goal to have all permit process on-line by 2021

No change from County about drilling wells, no Septic changes either

**Council Business**

Rhys - discussed Department of Ecology Grant process. Rhys will try to get deadline extended and Council will vote at next meeting to accept the Grant and how it will be handled.

Peter – There was a Public Process to change the Zoning to Industrial in 2008 for Asphalt site, Council comments to the KCC are online for everyone to review.

Peter - KCCP update was every four years, now every 8 years with a Mid-Point update. GMVUAC will work with other UACs to provide comment. Public Comment due by July 31. Peter will request an extension from Ivan Miller. The Executive will use the Draft to prepare a final that will be open for review before going to KCC.

Peter – PSRC explained to the audience and Vision 2050 discussed

Discussion about Celia's resignation from the Council

Rhys Sterling was unanimously elected as new (Interim) Recording Secretary

**9:35 PM Meeting Adjourned** (Minutes by Mike Thompson)